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   Homeowners Association

Annual meeting minutes March 3, 2011
1. Call to order
 – Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with approximately 37 people in attendance.

2. Introductions
 – The current board was introduced as Del Abel, Jerry Bakula and Laurel Stadler.  During the introductions it was stated that both Del and Jerry’s 3 year terms have expired as of this evening.   Laurel’s term will expire in 2012.  

3. Election of the new board members 
- Volunteers were sought for election to the board.  Rick Breitzman and Mary Abel volunteered.  A motion was made and seconded to accept these two candidates to the positions and gained unanimous approval.  A request came from a resident to get the timing corrected again so that only one person would be elected each year.  The request was accepted and Rick Breitzman will serve a two year term in charge of lawn, landscaping and ponds while Mary Abel a three year term as Secy-Treas. so that there is a new member elected each year to get back on track. 
4. 2011 Operating Budget and 2010 Actual Expense review
-Actual income and expense items were reviewed in detail. A question arose about the increased insurance expense.  In 2010 we purchased twice as much liability insurance coverage to protect the residents should anything happen on the outlots or park.  All 185 lots have an equal interest in the various outlot properties and therefore an equal responsibility/liability for anything that occurs on those outlots.  It makes good business sense to increase our liability insurance limits in today’s environment.  Comments were requested concerning the buckthorn project completed in 2010 at the NE corner of the park.  It was apparent that those in attendance liked the clearing effect in that wooded area and had no objection to proceeding with another area next year. 
There are problems at night in the park area.  The Police told Denise White that a sign with rules would give the police something to enforce as the park is private property.  Denise White will head up an effort to design a sign with the appropriate wording and get some cost figures for the committee to review. 
5. Assessment Approval
- After discussion of the many proposed projects the current assessment of $325 was unanimously approved with no objections.  A returnable form mailing of the Dues notice will go out in a few days.  This year dues are due April 1st, with a late fee of $50 applicable after May 1st.  Dues not paid by June 1, 2011 will have liens placed with the Clerk of Courts under both the name and address of the individual(s).
6. Amendments to Declarations vote results
- The two questions in the voting results were reviewed.  Only 73 of 185 lots responded with 16 voting YES and 56 voting NO to the swimming pool amendment.  A good deal of discussion ensued with points being made for and against.  It was generally agreed that the current Declaration of Restrictions must be upheld by the committee until an amendment is worded and passed by 139 of the 185 lots.  There were several residents present who want to spearhead a project to change the wording a little and see if they can get the required number of signatures.   The consensus of the group was that they are encouraged to try as that is the only way to change the Declaration of Restrictions.  The Declaration must be upheld in the mean time to protect the rights of those people who do not want to see above ground pools, permanent or temporary.   The second satellite dish amendment received a more positive response in voting with 44 YES and 29 NO but it too fell way short of the required 139 votes to amend.   This amendment will require rewording and another attempt later after review of an assertion that the FCC rules may preempt what the Declaration of Restrictions is trying to do to keep the neighborhood looking good. 
7. Lamp posts
-Several reviews of post lamp lighting were conducted in 2010 and letters sent to owners where the lamps were not lit.  It appears that most residents upon receiving the letter do put new bulbs in the fixture or fix the underlying issue so that it does work when the next review takes place but there were a few that disregarded the first notice and paid the fine for fixing it later.
      8.   Mailbox issues
-A question about the association doing something about requiring the mailbox to be painted to match the home was raised.   An additional point was made that many mailboxes are in poor condition and held onto the posts with bungee straps.  This is a homeowner and not an association responsibility.  We do have the new mailboxes to sell at $385 each or can put you in touch with someone who does repair the current cedar post and newspaper box assembly for less money.   A resident mentioned that one of the No Swimming signs near the pond needs to be straightened.  The committee will take the necessary action to repair.  
      9,   Sign up sheets for sub-committees
- Several sub-committees exist for the following areas of interest, subdivision decorations, social events, maintenance, landscape, spring/fall clean-up and Walking Paths.  Homeowners are able to sign up for participation in sub-committees by contacting the sub-committee chairperson as posted on the website www.treetops-in-germantown.com. 
    10.   The meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.
	


